
 

City Manager’s Office 

MEMORANDUM 

 

DATE: 11/16/23 

TO:  Mayor and City Council 

THROUGH: Doug Thornley, City Manager  Approved Electronically 

FROM: Megan Berner, Arts & Culture Manager 

SUBJECT:  Letter from Historical Resources Commission Concerning the Future of 501 

Riverside Drive (Lear Theater/First Church of Christ, Scientist) 

At their November 9, 2023 meeting, the Historical Resources Commission (HRC) unanimously 

voted in favor of writing a letter to the City Manager, Mayor and City Council regarding their 

recommendations for the immediate future of 501 Riverside Drive (Lear Theater/First Church of 

Christ, Scientist). Please see the attached letter with recommended actions regarding the Lear 

Theater from the Historical Resources Commission. 
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